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RReessttoorraattiioonn  SSttaarrtteedd  oonn  HHuuddggiinn  HHoouussee  &&  SSoouutthh  SShhoorree    
CClleeaann--uupp  SScchheedduulleedd  ffoorr  SSaattuurrddaayy  mmoorrnniinngg,,    

SSeepptteemmbbeerr  1177  ((BBeeffoorree  FFaaiirr))  --  VVoolluunntteeeerrss  WWaanntteedd  

Big news! Restoration has 
started on the Hudgin House. 
The Pat Wolfe Log Building 
School arrived August 29 to 
begin work stabilizing the 
logs. The log stabilization is 
the first step in restoring the 
Hudgin House. Exterior and 

Interior chinking of the logs 
will follow. The next step is 
installation of the windows. 
The windows have been 
constructed by Webwood 
Windows and Doors in New-
ton, ON (near Waterloo). 
The outside trim and gable 
renewal follows. You are 
invited to watch the restora-

tion process as we document 
it on the Hudgin House web 
page at ssji.ca/
history_heritage_hudgin. 

Hudgin House fund raising 
continues with the raffle of 
the Hand Made Cedar Can-
vas canoe by Dick Bird. The 
canoe is constructed of wood 
sourced from the County and 
nearby. It is 18 feet long and 
weighs 80 pounds which 
makes it perfect for long dis-
tance tripping or 
cottage use. The 
draw for the ca-
noe will take 
place at the South 
Shore Joint Initia-
tive Community 
Conference on 
October 1. Only 
250 tickets will be 
sold at $20 each. 
The canoe and 
tickets will be at 
Gord and Janice 
Gibbins’ Antique 
Auction on Sep-
tember 10 and at the Milford 
Fall Fair on September 17. 
Tickets may also be pur-
chased online by e -
transferring $20 per ticket to 
southshoreji@gmail.com and 
sending your name, phone 
number and email address to 
cheryl.anderson@ssji.ca. A 
photo of your tickets will be 
emailed to you. 

The second annual South 

Shore Clean Up will be held 
on September 17 beginning 
at 8:30 a.m. Participants will 
help to clean up the roads 
and beaches of Ostrander 
Point Crown Land Block and 
Point Petre Provincial Wildlife 
Area. Activities are expected 

to conclude in the morning so 
participants can attend the 
Milford Fall Fair.  
    Last year, almost 70 people 
volunteered collecting about 
930 pounds of  garbage. 
    “I found multiple tires, a 
sheet of plywood, a huge 
green tarp and several 
dropcloths,” said Braydon 
Scully, who volunteered in 

(Continued on page 13) 

By Cheryl Anderson 

Signs encourage people to pick up after them-
selves on the south shore.—SSJI photo 


